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July 6, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am transmitting to the King County Council an ordinance which will modify the membership structure of the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee (EMAC) to promote the highest level of collaborative engagement in regional emergency planning efforts.  The modifications proposed will allow the appointment of alternate members who will serve when primary appointees to the committee are unavailable.  The ordinance also removes the Washington State Hospital Association from committee membership, by their request.
The mission of the Office of Emergency Management (OEM) is to “provide leadership and high quality services that improve the safety of the public of King County.”  This mission includes working with regional partners to develop and implement countywide strategies for coordinated planning, response, and recovery.  The Emergency Management Advisory Committee was established by ordinance in 1999 to advise the Executive, Council and OEM on emergency management, and to facilitate the coordination of regional emergency planning in King County.  The 26 current members represent a cross-section of public and private sector partners with critical emergency management interests in our region including cities, tribes, utilities, health and emergency services, public safety and more.
The modifications allowing the appointment of alternate members have been requested by several of the committee’s current member organizations, including the Suburban Cities Association, the Snoqualmie Tribe and the Muckleshoot Tribe, in order to make certain that the committee’s important role in regional emergency planning efforts can continue when primary appointees are unavailable, and to ensure the most robust and collaborative process as possible.  
The proposed ordinance is also complementary to the Council’s recent enactment of Ordinance 17075 which codified our Office of Emergency Management’s role in providing “a uniform and rational approach to the coordination of multi-agency and multi-jurisdictional actions for all regional mitigation, preparedness, response, and recovery efforts.”
Today, as we face potential threats, both natural and technological, to our region, the importance of ensuring that King County and our partners in emergency planning have all the tools at their disposal cannot be overstated.

Therefore, I urge your prompt consideration of this measure.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services

    (DES)
Hillman Mitchell, Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES
